NCERA-125 Annual Meeting Minutes
Annual Meeting Dates: 10/12/10 to 10/13/10
Fargo, ND

Participants:

· Mary Gardiner (gardiner.29@osu.edu), The Ohio State University 
· George Heimpel (heimp001@umn.edu), University of Minnesota
· Kevin Heinz (kmheinz@neo.tamu.edu), Texas A&M
· Deirdre Prischmann-Voldseth (Deirdre.Prischmann@ndsu.edu), North Dakota State University, Secretary
· Jen White (jawh222@uky.edu), University of Kentucky, Chair

· Bob Wright (rwright@unlnotes.unl.edu), University of Nebraska
· Steve Yaninek (yaninek@purdue.edu), Purdue University, Administrative Advisor

FUTURE DIRECTION AND MISSION OF THE GROUP. NCERA-125 is currently up for renewal in 2010. However, attendance at annual meetings has been dwindling and interest seems low. We discussed what might be causing this trend, if it is worth renewing this group, and if so, what our new mission, justification, and objectives should be. 

Participants discussed reasons not to dissolve NCERA-125 and why the group was valuable, including: the group’s positive impact on education (Midwestern biocontrol courses, symposium at branch meeting), networking, collaboration, and job exchange opportunities (especially for new scientists and students/postdocs), and focus on unique regional issues relevant to biocontrol (annual systems, crop rotation, cold winters, short growing seasons).
Possible reasons interest and attendance has been declining include: less interest, low incentive for attending in person (not much happening at the meetings, it is expensive/inconvenient to attend meeting), member turnover, no funding incentive, questions about how this group will facilitate research activities, need to identify common interests, and info sharing needs to lead to something tangible (e.g. joint reviews, grants, publications). 

We discussed how to revitalize the group and bolster interest, including: need to refocus and identify shared goals, have year round activities, and have a website/wiki to share info and encourage collaborations. Ideas regarding a website/wiki included: a way to post or link to state reports, pest bulletins, fact sheets, volunteer programs, opportunities for citizen science, web links, vendors of biocontrol agents (University of Kentucky,2010  ENTFACT-125), etc. One important idea that emerged was the potential to use this group to satisfy outreach/education requirements for federal multi-institutional integrated grants.
PROJECT RENEWAL. It was decided that it was worth completing a project renewal for NCERA-125. We discussed how the old project justification and objectives should be changed. 

We identified four new objectives: 
Obj 1. Educate stakeholders, students, extension personnel & the general public on biological control 

Obj 2: Promote collaborative research on biological control of regionally-important pests 

Obj 3. Facilitate the implementation of biological control in production and natural systems 

Obj 4. Contribute to the national dialogue on best practices in classical biological control 
 The associated text was written after the annual meeting and the project renewal paperwork sent to the entire group for feedback. Specific topics of discussion included: the importance of risk-benefit analysis, need for post-release monitoring and evaluation, best practices of biocontrol, the high profile / importance of invasive species, tactics to educate the public about biocontrol, and to highlight that this group has a regional research focus. There is little chance that NCERA-125 will become a funded project, and there are a lot more requirements if the group is funded.
ANNUAL MEETING. The group discussed how to encourage participation at the annual meeting, and make it more accessible and worth attending. Specific topics discussed included: we need more information exchange, reading through state reports is not enough for a full meeting, have more of a talk/slide show format, have an invited speaker, use video-conferencing capability, link to other groups and/or have the meeting in conjunction with a larger group. Pros about meeting in conjunction with a larger group included: could see how other groups function, increase info exchange and networking opportunities, could have a separate NCERA-125 meeting before/after the other meeting, time and cost effective. Cons included: longer time commitment, might be further away (increased expense), timing of meetings, and networking opportunities might not be as compatible with the Midwestern focus of this group. 

It was decided that in 2011, the NCERA-125 meeting will be held in conjunction with the North Central ESA branch meeting (March 13-16, Minneapolis, MN; http://www.esancb.org/files/annual_2011.pdf). There will be a business meeting prior to the symposium organized by NCERA-125, followed by a mixer or dinner and a summary of the state reports.  Future short courses/workshops/symposium topics will be planned at this meeting.
SYMPOSIUM FOR 2011. We discussed the theme of and potential speakers for the NCERA-125 sponsored symposium at the 2011 North Central ESA branch meeting.  The tentative title is Invaders from the East: emerging issues in biological control, and will focus on pests in the eastern United States that are (or may become) problematic in the Midwest (e.g. emerald ash borer, marmorated stink bug, swede midge, Viburnum leaf beetle). One idea regarding the symposium is that we can approach journals about publishing associated articles in special editions. George Heimpel will be taking the lead on planning the symposium, assisted by Jen White.
SHORT COURSES. Historically, supporting the short courses on biological control at the Midwest Biological Control Institute has been a major focus of this group. Although NCERA-125 has not provided monetary support, many of the teachers were members of NCERA-125. The courses are going strong, but there is a need to get course information to potential attendees as early as possible, which means planning future courses in advance (~15 months). Although the initial focus of the courses was to fill gaps in biocontrol expertise within the region, we could advertise courses in the ESA newsletter or at ESA meetings to reach a wider audience, and potentially charge non-regional attendees a higher fee. A list-serve of students interested in biocontrol might be helpful. Short courses could also serve as a way to recruit potential students into graduate programs. The short course planned for 2011 will be led by Matt O’Neal, with the focus on managing native habitats for improving ecosystem services. The 2012 workshop will be discussed at the 2011 meeting.
BUSINESS ITEMS: 
Elected officers for the next term (Dec. 12 2010 to Dec. 12 2011). Chair: George Heimpel, Secretary: Deirdre Prischmann-Voldseth. 
Discussed state reports and what’s happening at different institutions in terms of the general funding and hiring climate. 
Administrative advisor report: The Midwest has been hit pretty hard by the economy, all states have financial concerns, and this is likely to continue for the next couple of years. No packaged updates from NCRA for AAs since spring 2009. Likewise, there’s not much on the fall NCRA agenda of concern for our committee. Nowerski had nothing to report from NIFA because they’re on continuing resolution – likely until after next congress seats in January. Going forward, there is a really tight budget focus, which has consequences in terms of funding availability. In the President’s budget, the USDA is looking at flat funding. Some details: R&D $2.2 billion (4% more than in the President’s budget), but is 2% less than in 2009. NIFA +1% increase to -2.4% in House, Senate versions, respectively. AFRI +18% increase in House and Senate versions because of the incorporation of 406 money (i.e. IPM Centers, CAR, RAMP).
The current list of participants in NCERA-125 was handed out and the group discussed what members were active and inactive. Certain members were contacted and their status determined. 
